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Our constituents are interested in how each of us who represent signatories to the ONCC Intergovernmental 
Agreement will decide to vote. This is not, however, a purely quantitative decision. In some cases, I believe 
that an inappropriate fixation on detail is meant to discredit any ONCC decision. For example, a few question 
the current Test 3 resident survey because it contains questions not found on prior surveys. Since the runway 
conditions under which Test 1 and Test 2 were conducted are no longer relevant, the point with respect to 
those surveys is, in my view, moot. That being said, Tests 1 and 2 provided valuable insight with respect to 
stakeholder concerns especially those of the FAA tower, the overuse of a couple of runways and the best way 
to engage all the stakeholders including the controllers, the airlines, the pilots and the FAA. Test 3 revealed 
that an every-other week diagonal/parallel rotation may not be equitable in terms of resident impacts 
although not nearly the 50/50 impact one might expect. These tests were valuable learning tools that will help 
design the ultimate Interim Fly Quiet Program proposal. 

As representatives of individual political entities to a larger regional group, I believe that we abrogate our 
responsibilities by voting only in our own parochial self-interest and that instead we each best serve all our 
members if we adopt a regional approach and a policy-making process that uses a qualitative as well as a 
quantitative lens. This requires that we: 

Understand the Scope of the Decision We Are Making and the Factual Constraints: 

1. This is an interim, 2-1/2 year overnight runway use rotation proposal to allow our residents to experience 
predictable periods of middle of the night noise relief. 

2. It must work in the context of the physical constraints of the 2-1/2 year OMP construction period.  
Concerns about a Fly Quiet program to be implemented once OMP is complete will be addressed by the 
committee and the full commission when it develops an “OMP Buildout” proposal. 

3. Runway 15/33 will be closed next spring as part of the OMP.   
4. Considerations such as a Chicago region Metroplex, changes to airline fleet mix and new airframe design 

are beyond the timeframe of our consideration. Introducing these factors into our decision making 
regarding an interim Fly Quiet proposal introduces the risk of lost opportunities for near-term relief. 

Vote Based on a Clear Set of Decision-Making Criteria  

I offer these as guidance and believe we can each make a good and supportable decision using the following 
distillation of our concerns: 

1. Does the proposal represent an equitable balance of impacts when considered in a full 360 degree arc 
around the airport? 

2. How sustainable is the rotation schedule in practical implementation? What conditions will cause 
deviations from the published schedule? 

3. Is there buy-in from those who must work under the Fly Quiet Rotation Plan: airlines, tower, pilots, CDA? 
4. Is there a high likelihood of FAA approval of the ONCC-recommended proposal? FAA has the ultimate 

approval authority based on a number of criteria including safety. 


